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painting time on the primer, green paint and 
finally the black on the trucks and fuel tank.  
Before the primer went on considerable time 
was spent by Mike Waters, Jason Peterich and 
Greg Elems applying the masking for the 
Western Pacific and numbers on the cab.  Eugene 
Vicknair had made the stencils for the lettering.  
Between the primer and green paint Ethan Doty, 
Steve Habeck, Matthew and Greg Elems spent 10 
hours on the masking of the orange stripes on 
the pilot.  After the green paint was applied, 
David Elems, Ethan Doty and Jason Peterich 
masked the frame and steps so Roger and Mike 
could paint the black on the trucks and fuel 
tank. 

With all the paint work going on, A1 Radiator in 
Reno was working to no avail on the radiator we 
had hoped was repairable.  1503 was mostly 
painted when David Elems, with the help of Phil 
Schmierer and Ethan Doty, dropped in the new 
radiator.  Water was put into the system, a few 
minimal leaks were found and taken care of.  
1503 was started, there is a video on the web 
page of that, and the temperature brought up to 
test the work.  It was a success!  With the 
radiator installed, David, Ethan and Phil put the 
front radiator shutters on with the protective 
wire grill.  The protective wire grill for the 
radiators was then installed on the top of the 
engine hood. 

The bell and a horn have been installed, with a 
proper five-chime horn to come after a service 
job on it.  The last of the  details were the 
number boards and the remaining green paint 
went on the handrails and stanchions on 
September 25 & 26.   The work on 1503 is 
drawing to a close.  

1503 will be the Pumpkin Express and Santa 
Train  locomotive  for 2019.  On June 20th,2020 
will be the dedication of 1503 to Rod and Jack 
McClure.  With the closing of the museum at 5 
p.m. that Saturday in June, all members are 
invited to come to the dedication and partake in 
a potluck dinner.  Ride the caboose train and 
remember Rod and all he did for the museum.

Former Morrison-Knudsen Rail Facility Closing
- Frank Brehm & Eugene Vicknair

The locomotive construction and rebuilding 
facility in Boise, Idaho, originally opened by 
Morrison-Knudsen construction company and 
currently operated by MotivePower, will be 
closing in the next few months. Operations will 
be consolidated at the former General Electric 
facility in Erie, Pennsylvania.  GE’s locomotive 
division was acquired by Wabtec / MotivePower 
in February 2019.

The Boise facility originally supported M-K’s 
construction projects, but in 1972 was set up as 
a separate entity called MKRail. The Western 
Pacific utilized MKRail for many repair and 
remanufacturing projects in the late 1970s and 
early 1980s. Most prominently, WP’s surviving 
GP35 fleet and its first 15 GP40s were all rebuilt 
at the Boise plant during 1980. This rebuild 
process was covered in an article by Norman E. 
Anderson published in issues 5 & 6 of The 
Headlight.

MKRail also handled heavy wreck repairs for the 
WP during this time, including reconditioning 
F7As 917-D and 913-A. After the merger, some of 
the WP GP40s would return to MK Boise for 
rebuilding again, with some going to Kansas City 
Southern and others to St. Louis Southwestern 
(Cotton Belt).

Support the FRRS when you
shop at Amazon!

Use the link on the society web page to join 
the Amazon Smile Program.




